
Notice of change to the Multi-currency Cash Passport Product Disclosure Statement and Terms & 

Conditions  

Effective: 2 May 2022 

As a Multi-currency Cash Passport cardholder, we want you to know about key changes to the Multi-

currency Cash Passport product.  

On 21 February 2022, we stopped charging the online Cash Out fee of $10.  

From the effective date of this notice the Debit Card Load fee will be amended to 0.5% of the load 

amount (previously a flat fee of $5 per transaction) and the Debit Card Load Fee row of the Fees and 

Limits table in the Product Disclosure Statement and Terms and Conditions will show as: 

 

Debit Card 
Load fee 
(including 
Initial Loads 
and Reloads) 

Each time you load 
or reload your Card 
using your debit card 
(additional to any other 
applicable fees) via web/ 
mobile 

 
Note: you may be charged 
other fees by third parties 
for the transaction (e.g. 
your debit card issuer) 

0.5% of the 
amount loaded, 
per Debit Card 
Load transaction 

 

The above change will appear in the Multi-currency Cash Passport Product Disclosure Statement and 

Terms and Conditions effective from 2 May 2022.  

Should you have any questions, please contact Card Services on 1800 098 231. 


